Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

December 7, 2004, 7:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Ben Gitlow, Dennis O’Connell, Rex Peterson, Paul Banner, 

Absent:   Lezli Rowell, Trevor Pontbriand, William Knittle, Birgitta Olson

1. Approval of minutes

Mr. O’Connell moved and Mr. Banner seconded that the minutes of November 18, 2004 be approved as presented.  The Committee’s vote in favor of the motion was unanimous.

2. Review outline and completion schedule

Mr. O’Connell said that he favored the outline format used by Mr. Banner for the Natural Resources section.  Mr. Banner selected goals and objectives from the 1995 plan and reviewed their status (completed, not completed, etc.).  That was followed by a review of what is coming “down the pike”.  Mr. Gitlow said that he found Mr. Banner’s method to be consistent with the overall outline except that it did not follow the “storyboarding” concept.  Mr. Gitlow said that the storyboarding was an experiment that didn’t work.  It was the consensus of the group to follow Mr. Banner’s approach to outlining the revised sections.  

Mr. Gitlow stated that regulatory and advisory boards are not bound by the goals and policies in the plan until they take the form of by-laws or regulations.  Mr. Banner suggested adopting all the goals and policies from the 1995 plan.  Mr. O’Connell suggested going over the implementation review and deciding based on the status of each goal.  
3. Public Input 

The group discussed whether a Town-wide survey or some kind of visioning workshop was the best way to gather input from the public.  Mr. O’Connell suggested revising the sections using Mr. Banner’s “method”, and then taking the revised chapters to the public for comment in a series of meetings.  Mr. Banner noted that there are some new areas not included in the 1995 plan such as alternative energy.  Mr. Peterson wondered if the same people would show up for meetings that would return a survey.  He also said that the Board of Selectmen are interested in conducting a Town-wide survey.   

4. Other Business

Mr. Gitlow will prepare a draft annual report for the committee to review.

5. Next Meeting

· Continue review of updated sections

· Review draft for Annual Reprot

· Explore community visioning process or Town-wide survey

· New members for LCPC

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

